






New residuals pumps and conveyance piping will be installed underground if practicable,
either in existing below ground galleries or in a new below ground pump station located south
of sedimentation basins 3 and 4. A small building, approximately 6 feet wide by 14 feet long by
12 feet high, may be required to access the stairwell into the below ground pump station. The
new residuals pumps will discharge directly to the new residuals processing facility through
two dedicated water treatment residuals transfer pipelines.

Residuals Processing, Solids Conveyance and Disposal

Residuals processing, including gravity thickening and dewatering, would occur at the east site
for thickening and dewatering of residuals with this alternative. Following processing, the
dewatered residuals would be contract hauled to one or more permitted offsite disposal
facilities. An estimated eight truck loads per day (5 days per week), in the design year, of
dewatered residuals are expected to be transported from the Dalecarlia WTP site on average.
Higher numbers of truck loads, as defined in Volume 4 - Engineering Feasibility Study
Compendium, would be required during infrequent peak residuals production periods.

Development and Consideration of Alternatives

Origin of Alternatives

The first step in the National Environmental Policy Act (NEP A) alternative identification
process was to review the project history and compile a range of possible alternatives that have
the potential to meet the stated purpose and need.

Since the inception of NPDES permits in 1972 Washington Aqueduct has applied for and
received a permit to discharge solids into the Potomac River from its sedimentation basins. In
the late 1970's and in the mid 1990's, USEPA indicated that they would require collection and
disposal of these solids in a manner other than to flush them to the Potomac River. Therefore as
a result of analysis on those two previous occasions, Washington Aqueduct identified a list of
many potential alternatives. The following documents were reviewed to develop the historical
list:

.

Department of the Army, Baltimore District, Corps of Engineers, Washington Aqueduct.
"Report on Water Treatment Plant Waste Disposal Alternatives Dalecarlia Water Treatment
Plant and Georgetown Reservoir." Camp, Dresser & McKee, Inc. 1977

Department of the Army, Baltimore District, Corps of Engineers, Washington Aqueduct.
"Dalecarlia Water Treatment Plant and Georgetown Reservoir Residuals Disposal Facilities
Residuals Disposal Study." Whitman, Requardt, and Associates in association with
Malcolm Pirnie, Inc. September 1995

.

. Department of the Army, Baltimore District, US. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE),
Washington Aqueduct. "Dalecarlia Water Treatment Plant and Georgetown Reservoir
Residuals Collection and Treatment Engineering Estimate (35 percent Design)." Whitman,
Requardt, and Associates. November 1996
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